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Abstract: I will provide a short summary of how the applications of systems & control technology have evolved 
over the past 20 years at the Air Force Research Laboratory to provide perspective on how control systems 
theory and techniques have been/are being transitioned and applied to a number of problems faced by the 
Air Force and the Government in general. The briefing will touch on (a) the use of active control for vibration 
and jitter suppression in precision pointing applications in the late (1990’s) (b) multivariable & adaptive 
control techniques for positioning, phasing, and controlling the vibration of large deployable space telescopes 
(2000’s), (c) hybrid control algorithms developed for space-based cognitive radio communications (2005’s), 
(d) techniques for distributed estimation and sensor network management applied to the problem of tracking 
the global population of space objects (2010’s), and finally (e) current research efforts related to real time 
autonomous path planning for future rendezvous & proximity operations missions.
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